

Town Of Cromwell Nathaniel White Building 41 West Street Cromwell, CT 06416

September 16, 2022

To: Abutting Property Owners and Interested Parties

Re: Evergreen Road Sidewalk Connectivity Design Status

Dear Property Owner/Resident:

The Preliminary design has been completed for the Town of Cromwell's Evergreen Road Sidewalk Connectivity Project. The design intent of the project was to keep the limits of construction within the Town owned right-of-way along Evergreen Road. Due to the topography of the sidewalk area, this was not feasible and would require the Town to obtain easements on private property. These easements will not be possible at this time. As such, the project has been suspended and the design will be shelved.

It is the Town of Cromwell's policy to keep persons informed and involved when such projects are undertaken. It is important that the community share its concerns with us to assist in the project's development. Anyone interested in obtaining further information, providing input or requiring language assistance may do so by contacting the Engineering Department.

Very truly yours,

Jonathan Harriman, P.E.

Town Engineer

cc: Anthony Salvatore, Town Manager Louis Spina, Director of Public Works